MINUTES

TOWN OF THE CITY OF CHAMPAIGN BOARD OF TRUSTEES

DATE: July 5, 2016

CALL TO ORDER: The meeting was called to order by Chairperson Feinen at 7:00

p.m.

BOARD MEMBERS Paul Faraci Clarissa Fourman

PRESENT: Matthew Gladney William Kyles
Michael La Due Greg Stock

Tom Bruno Chairperson Feinen

BOARD MEMBERS

ABSENT:

None

OTHERS PRESENT: Andrew Quarnstrom, Township Supervisor

Fred Stavins, Township Attorney

APPROVAL OF MINUTES: Board Member Faraci, seconded by Board Member La Due, moved to approve the following minutes:

June 7, 2016 Regular Board Meeting

A voice vote was taken on the motion to approve the minutes; all voted yes. Motion carried.

CORRESPONDENCE: None

APPROVAL OF SUMMARY OF CHECKS WRITTEN – ALL FUNDS, MAY 2016: May showed the total for the Town Fund was \$62,394.55; General Assistance was \$11,019.95; IMRF was \$4,427.42; and the Social Security Fund was \$597.04. Total expenditures for the month of May 2016 were \$78,438.96. Board Member Faraci, seconded by Board Member La Due, moved to approve/accept and place on file, the expenditures. A voice vote was taken on the motion; all voted yes. Motion carried.

AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION: None

TOWN BOARD AND TOWNSHIP SUPERVISOR'S COMMENT:

Supervisor Quarnstrom noted the Youth Program began today and will continue through August 27, 2016. He thanked Information Technologies for all their efforts including ensuring audio-visual operation. Regarding Social Services in the community, Supervisor Quarnstrom noted central intake, which provides a central location for those in need in the community to receive direction about resources, is tied with the Emergency

Family Shelter which is now open. The Township has started a partnership with the Shelter and are beginning to take referrals for families currently in the Shelter, looking to move into the City of Champaign, to provide resources for them both financial and otherwise. A great demand for the shelter is anticipated, with it being one of the only shelters in the community because of budget constraints; and the Shelter will help provide a great need in the community.

NEXT MEETING: Chairperson Feinen noted the next meeting would be the Regular Town Meeting of August 2, 2016.

ADJOURNMENT: Board Member Faraci, seconded by Board Member La Due, moved to adjourn. A voice vote was taken on the motion to adjourn; all voted yes. Motion carried.

The meeting adjourned at 7:05 p.m.

Marilyn L. Banks

Town Clerk